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Community Preservation Committee Meeting

Thursday, October 28 2010
The Community Preservation Committee (CPC) held a meeting in the Mural Room, Lower Level of the Town Hall on Thursday, October 28, 2010 beginning at 8:00 a.m.  Members present included Chairman Holly Morris, John Bear, Tony Kelso, Brendan Keohan, Sarianna Seewald, and Norman Tucker.  Pat Loring was absent.  Also present was Joe Grady, Conservation Administrator, Frank Mangione from Fiscal Advisory Committee, and George Wadsworth from the Planning Board.
PUBLIC FORUM
No subject was brought forth.

2011 FUNDING REQUESTS APPLICATIONS
The CPC reviewed each application and assigned a member to be the contact person and to apply the project criteria to a project:

· 2011-01 – Tarkiln Parking:  Ms. Morris (contact); Mr. Bear (criteria)
· 2011-02 – Old Town Hall:  Mr. Bear (contact); Mr. Kelso (criteria)

· 2011-03 – Affordable Housing Trust: Mr. Keohan (contact); Mr. Keohan (criteria)

· 2011-04 – Keene Mill Foundation:  Ms. Seewald (criteria)

· 2011-05 – Land: Mr. Kelso (criteria)

· 2011-06 – Land: Ms. Morris (contact); Ms. Loring (criteria)
· 2011-07 – Gravestone Restoration: Ms. Seewald (contact); Mr. Tucker (criteria)

· 2011-08 – Document Storage: Ms. Morris (contact); Mr. Keohan (criteria)

· 2011-09 – Playground:  Ms. Morris (contact); Ms. Seewald (criteria)

· 2011-10 – Land: Ms. Morris (contact); Ms. Loring (criteria)

2011-01 Tarkiln Parking – Mr. Doug Dondero from DPW presented a proposed site plan.  Mr. Bear noted the site plan would need to be reviewed by the Planning Board through the Administrative Site Plan Review process.  It was suggested that the application should be reviewed by the Planning Board prior to finalizing the amount of funding.  The CPC recommended that the applicant consider breaking the project down into two phases: 1) plans and engineering design costs; 2) construction costs.  
2011-07 Gravestone Restoration – Mr. Bear indicated the application needed more detail about the historic value of the cemeteries.  Ms. Seewald will contact the applicant for the information.
2011-08 Document Storage – The CPC was concern that this request was such a generic proposal that any department could then make similar requests for file cabinets.  Mr. Mangione from Fiscal Advisory Committee reported that there is a capital budget request for improved document storage in the archives on the lower level of Town Hall.  Mr. Bear pointed out that there was no preservation aspect to this funding request; that it was taking existing files and moving them to another type of storage space.

2011-09 Playground – The CPC felt the application was incomplete; there was no new information from when the applicant, Ms. Nagle first met with the CPC on 6/24/2010.  It was unclear as to whether the Board of Selectmen had approved the proposed location. It was also noted that the funding request did not include any estimated site work costs.
2011-10 – Land – The CPC noted that this proposal required more investigation and suggested that the applicant, Philip Tuck contact the land use interests (housing, conservation, open space and recreation) to see if these boards are interested in supporting the proposal.  Ms. Morris will contact Mr. Tuck and explain the funding process and that this proposal may not be ready for consideration for this year.

PROJECT CLOSEOUTS
It was reported that Mr. Grady had contacted P.R.I.D.E. representatives to confirm whether the work was complete on the synthetic athletic field and to indicate that CPC was looking into closing out old projects.  Emails from Peter Muncey, Kevin Mullins and Pete Naton confirmed that the project was finished.  Mr. Bear made a motion that was seconded by Mr. Tucker.


Motion:  the CPC votes to return $97,764 remaining in the synthetic athletic field account back to the general Community Preservation Fund account, based on communications from P.R.I.D.E. organization that there are no further expenditures.


Vote:  6 – in favor; 0 – opposed.  Motion passed.
OTHER BUSINESS
Mr. Bear reported he had contacted vendors and received quotes for the bronze CPA sign for Tarkiln and the estimated cost is $305.  Mr. Bear made a motion that was seconded by Mr. Tucker.


Motion:  the CPC authorizes the expenditure of $305 from its administrative budget for the purchase of a bronze CPA plaque for Tarkiln Community Center.


Vote:  6 – in favor; 0 – opposed.  Motion passed.

PROJECT UPDATE
Mr. Tucker reported that the Request for Proposal for the next phase of the historical property survey has been advertised.

ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS
The CPC reviewed and signed bills.  Mr. Keohan recommended that the CPC postpone action on the invoice from the architect (Abacus) for the Temple Street affordable housing project until after the meeting of the Local Housing Partnership in order for the committee to approve payment.
The CPC reviewed meeting minutes after the executive session.

EXECUTIVE SESSION – POTENTIAL LAND ACQUISTIONS

At 9:17 a.m. Ms Morris made a motion that was seconded by Mr. Kelso to go into executive session.

Motion:  to go into executive session to consider the taking, purchase, exchange, lease or value of real property which, if discussed outside of this session could have a detrimental effect on the negotiating position of the governing body.  

Vote:  A roll call vote was taken:  6 – in favor; 0 – opposed.  Motion passed.  

Mr. Kelso left during the executive session.
At 9:30 a.m. Ms. Morris made a motion that was seconded by Ms. Seewald.

Motion:  to reconvene into open session.


Vote:  A roll call vote was taken: 5 – in favor; 0 – opposed.  Motion passed.  
ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS

The CPC reviewed the draft minutes of the meeting on 10/14/2010.  Mr. Bear made revisions to the paragraph regarding the funding request application #2011-08 and added the words “The CPC noted the project is for file cabinets and does not appear to be for historical preservation.”  Mr. Keohan made a motion that was seconded by Mr. Bear.


Motion:  to approved the minutes of the meeting for 10/14/2010 as amended with the above-referenced wording.


Vote:  5– in favor; 0 – opposed.  Motion passed.
Meeting adjourned at 9:35 a.m.

